## NORTHSIDE COIN CLUB



P.O. Box 1837 Broomfield, CO 80038-1837

June 2011

### **Upcoming Meeting Announcement**

The monthly Northside Coin Club meeting will be held on Thursday June 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2011 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30) at the Cimarron Village Community Building in Broomfield, see our web site <a href="https://www.northsidecoinclub.org">www.northsidecoinclub.org</a> for directions.

#### Other Announcements

REMINDER! The NSCC Auction ends tomorrow night (Tuesday May 31<sup>st</sup>) at 4:00 P.M. MST. All bid sheets must be received by this time. Go to the NSCC web site for lot information.

<u>PROGRAM</u> – There will be no official program this month, instead we will have an expanded Show and Tell. So be sure to bring something to show and talk about.

**SNACKS** – No one has volunteered to bring snacks in June.

If you would like to bring snacks, just sign up on the attendance sheet for the month you would like to bring them.

No one has signed up yet to bring snacks for the July 2011 meeting or any other upcoming meetings.

<u>COIN of the MONTH</u> – Sacagawea or Presidential Dollar. (A nice, no problems, coin that you, as a collector, would like to have, would be appreciated).

[The "Coin of the Month" works as follows. Bring one coin, of the type described as the featured coin of the month, preferably in a 2x2 or flip. If you bring a coin, you will get a ticket in the drawing and your coin goes into the pot. We then draw one ticket and the winner gets the entire pot of coins that were featured.]

**COIN QUIZ** – There will not be a coin quiz this month.

<u>SHOW and TELL</u> – Bring some interesting item from your collection that you would like to show the members and give a quick (1 minute) talk on.

#### Minutes, Notes, and Happening of last months' meeting

Last month's meeting was held on May 5<sup>th</sup>. We had 22 members in attendance, although someone forgot to sign their name on the Sign In sheet.

President Dave F. called the meeting to order at 7:04.

Dave forgot to bring his stack old coin magazines and coin newspapers so we only had one issue, that someone had returned, that was available for club members to borrow and read.

Dave gave a quick report on his views of the previous months coin shows. The Jefferson County show was good overall with good attendance. The Albuquerque, NM show was good from Dave's dealer standpoint, and the Grand Junction show was also good but Dave ran into show over the passes on his return trip. Dave then gave a quick rundown on the upcoming shows.

Dave reminded everyone of the Coin of the Month, Door Prize, and Raffle Prize.

Steve L. gave a quick report on the status of the new mint coins. The Montana/Glacier quarter had just been released and Steve now has them available, and he also has all of the earlier ones.

A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the last meeting.

Dave We. gave the Treasurers report and stated we have \$2,593.23 in the club account. A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurers report. (Remember that any adult member may see the complete Treasurer's report by simply requesting to view it at the meeting.)

#### **Old Business**

Dave kicked off the 2<sup>nd</sup> half of the Kathy F. Auction. He indicated that it would end on the Tuesday night before our next meeting. A "Lot Items" file would be available on the NSCC web site. All bid would be via email. Dave had many of the lots available for viewing during the meeting. The Buyer's Premium for non-club members was lowered, with any ties going to a club members. Reserves on items from the first auction that did not sell were lowered. All rules will be listed on the NSCC web site.

No updates on a new meeting location.

Dave indicated that he had not been registered yet as the "Registered Agent" with the Colorado Secretary of State for the NSCC

#### **New Business**

Dave informed the club that we had received a notification from the ANA that they are looking for a Host club for the 2012 Spring ANA show which will be held in May of 2012 in Denver. Dave wanted to know if the club wanted to be the Host club. After some discussion it was agreed that the NSCC would not be interested in Hosting, but some members felt that they could provide help to whatever club is selected. Dave asked for suggestions from the membership on what they might like to have for upcoming programs. One suggestion was to see if we could get Tom Hallenbeck to do a Coin Grading program.

#### Last Months' Show and Tell Recap

Due to the length of the program, no Show and Tell occurred.

#### Coin Quiz Winner

Due to the length of the program, there was no official Coin Quiz winner. The Quiz was quickly reviewed and answers were given for those members who tried the Quiz.

#### **Prize Winners**

Coin of the Month: Canadian Coin. Dave We. won the pot of 3 coins.

Door Prize: A 1987 Proof Set was won by Tim Z.

Raffle Prize: A 1923 Peace Dollar slabbed by PCGS as MS61, was also won by Tim Z.

#### **Program**

The program for the month was "Introduction to World Coins" by our President Dave F. Dave is both a collector and dealer in World and/or Foreign Coins. He used a Powerpoint presentation to show many types of World coins and described the different ways you can collect. Some of Dave's suggestions were to collect by Country, your birth year, where you get coins from every country with your birth year on it, coins with Animals on them, or even coins with holes in them. Dave also discussed the various reference books that are available and how to use them as they actually have different sections in them that can be used to help you determine from what country your coin originates.

#### Requests

If you have pictures of coins that you would like to see in the Coin Chatter under the Coin Picture of the Month, please email them to your Secretary. I would prefer jpeg files that are 40k or less in size with a white background.

Also if you would like to write an article on a coin subject that interests you, and you think other members would be interested in that subject also, send it to your Secretary and it can be published in the Coin Chatter.

#### UP COMING COIN SHOWS

# OFFICERS & DIRECTORS FOR 2011

## FOR 2011 UNE 4TH LURORA COIN SHOW PRESIDENT \* ED LION HOTEL DAVE F. 200 S. PARKER ROAD VICE PRESIDENT CORNER OF I-225 AND PARKER ROAD. TURN ON VAUGHN WAY KERRY H. AM ТО 5РМ CONTACT: THEO GOULD (303) 364-1572 SECRETARY \* WW.Tozan.com MARK H. TREASURER UNE 30<sup>TH</sup> - JULY 2<sup>ND</sup> DAVE WE. COLORADO SPRINGS COIN SHOW DIRECTOR # 1 ROWN PLAZA HOTEL 886 S. CIRCLE DRIVE RICH M. [-25 & SOUTH CIRCLE DRIVE) DIRECTOR # 2 \* 'HUR. 12NOON TO 6PM 'RIDAY 9AM TO 6PM STEVE L. **АТ. 9АМ ТО 6РМ** DIRECTOR #3 CONTACT: FRANK OR BARBARA THOMAS (719) 632-4260 DAVE WI. \* INDICATES THAT THIS PERSONS' TERM EXPIRES AT THE END OF 2011 **Coin Picture of the Month**

1894 Morgan Dollar

## **Secretary's Editorial Page**

(Views here are mine and may not reflect the views of the NSCC or its other officers)

Over the May 13<sup>th</sup> thru 15<sup>th</sup> weekend I was able to attend the EAC Convention in Portland Oregon. EAC stands for Early American Coppers and it is a specialized club whose members collect US Large Cents dated 1793 thru 1857, and US Half Cents also dated 1793 thru 1857. There were many special events and classes that focused on all aspects of these old coppers. In addition there was a Bourse with many dealers that specialized in these early coppers and nothing else. If your collecting interests deal with a specific type of coin, outside some of the more commonly collected types such as Morgan Dollars or Walking Liberty halves, you may find that at local coin shows you are not able to locate many "nice" examples of the coins you are looking for to complete your collection. If you have access to the internet, try looking for a specialized club that focuses on the specific type of coin or coins you collect. I have found many of these clubs do exist and many times they have special conventions, you can attend, where you are able find hundreds of coins that meet your requirements. In addition these clubs have many members who have outstanding knowledge on the specific type of coin the club focus on. These members are usually more than willing to share their knowledge with you. You may also find that there is a member who lives in your area and would be willing to help you with your collection. I also discovered that if you join one of these specialized clubs, you may receive a magazine, published by the club, that provides an incredible amount of detailed information about your specific type of coin. The EAC has such a publication called Penny-Wise. The information I have been able to get out of that magazine has been more than worth the \$25 it took to join the club. If you collect a type of coin that is a little less popular with most collectors, try looking for a club that specializes in the coin and join it.

If you would like to submit an article for the newsletter or an editorial to be used in the "Secretary's Editorial Page", just email it to me at secretary@northsidecoinclub.org.